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KENTVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

PRESENT

REGRETS

CALL TO ORDER AND
ROLL CALL

APPROVAL OF THE
AGENDA

PRESENTATIONS

MINUTES

Mayor Sandra Snow, Councillor Cate Savage, Councillor John
Andrew, Councillor Craig Gerrard, Deputy Mayor Lynn Pulsifer,
Councillor Cathy Maxwell, CAO Mark Phillips, and Solicitor Geoff
Muttart.

Councillor Eric Bolland was absent with regrets.

Mayor Snow on behalf of Council and Town Staff, offered
condolences to Councillor Eric Bolland and family.

Mayor Sandra Snow called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., and
CAO Phillips reported that all Council members, with the exception
of Councillor Eric Bolland, were in attendance along with Town
Solicitor Geoff Muttart, Recording Secretary Patricia Gourley and
himself, CAO.

Also in attendance was Public Works Director Fred Whynot.

It was moved by Councillor Craig Gerrard and seconded by
Councillor Cathy Maxwell

that the agenda of January 29", 2018 be approved as
circulated

MOTION CARRIED

Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage

(a) Valley Regional Enterprise Network — Colby Milne-
Update
Coby Milne Interim CEO of the VREN, presented an update of the
process that has occurred since their previous update. Some
highlights from this presentation were:
1 Staff and Board updates were presented;
T CEO recruitment has been underway since November,
2017;
I Three Special Projects noted were:
i.  Succession Planning
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ii.  Entrepreneurial Toolkit
iii.  Manufacturing Sector
1 Plans on moving forward were discussed;
1 The January 2018 Newsletter was included with this
package.

Presentation attached

(b) Annapolis Valley Chamber of Commerce — Judy Rafuse —
Funding
Judy Rafuse spoke on behalf of the AVCC and reported that:

1 AVCC represents over 400 business members and their
employees in all of Kings County and the eastern half of
Annapolis Valley;

2017 was a record year for tourism in Nova Scotia:

AVCC will be partnering with Tourism NS to invest in video

footage and produce a TV commercial to help promote the

Harvest Moon Trail as a year round tourist attraction;

1 AVCC requested $5000 annually for the next three (3)
years.

= A

Presentation and financial assistance application attached

(c) Northeast Kings Education Centre Multi Activity Park —
Greg Fox- Funding
Greg Fox along with three (3) students, Zoey Smith, Bethany Pearl
and Gavin Ennis presented their Northern Kings Multi-Activity Park
Project. Some highlights from their presentation were:
1 The students and school want to promote unstructured free
play opportunities for youth;
1 Provide inclusive and accessible physical activity and
participation;
1 A needs assessment was conducted from both students
and community;
1 Three separate areas were of play were identified:
i.  Accessible Features
ii.  Balance, Agility and Free Play Features
iiii. Exercise and Fitness Features
Total cost of this projected project - $120,427.59;
A formal request for funding of $10,000 will be
forthcoming.

= A

Presentation attached

APPROVAL OF THE (a) Kentville Town Council Minutes — November 27", 2017
MINUTES It was moved by Councillor Cate Savage and seconded by
Councillor John Andrew

that the Council Minutes of November 27" ,2017 be
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BUSINESS ARISING
FROM THE MINUTES/
UNFINISHED
BUSINESS

ACTION

RECOMMENDATON TO
COUNCIL

approved

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage

(a) Trails By-Law Amendment
CAO Mark Phillips noted from Julia Stephenson’s report that
Chapter 57 Trail Use By-Law needs to be amended to include
suggested language changes.

At this time Solicitor Muttart noted that this Trail Bylaw Amendment
should go back to staff as more changes are required.

Therefore, it was moved by Deputy Mayor Lynn Pulsifer and
seconded by Councillor Cathy Maxwell

that the amendment to Chapter 57 — Trail Use By-Law,
be deferred back to staff

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage

(b) Request for Funding - Policy Revision
Councillor Gerrard requested that a change of date for
applications to be received for Policy G28 — Request for Grant
Funding under 4.0 Procedures:

1 4.1- Requests for Funding must be submitted through the
Town of Kentville Grant Programs. The annual deadline for
applications will be March 31" Late applications will not
be considered.

Amend to read:

9 4.1- Requests for Funding must be submitted through the
Town of Kentville Grant Programs. The annual application
period will be from February 15" to March 31%. Late
applications will not be considered

Therefore, it was moved by Councillor Craig Gerrard and
seconded by Councillor Cate Savage

that Policy Statement G28 Request for Grant Funding
be adopted as amended

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage
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RECOMMENDATON TO
COUNCIL

RECOMMENDATIONS
AND REPORTS

(c) Council Reports Policy
Councillor John Andrew requested clarity from Mayor Snow
regarding a portion of the GX Council Report Policy.

4.0 Procedures:

9 4.1- The Town of Kentville councillors shall produces
reports to inform Council and the public of their activity in
the conduct of Town business and committees of Council.
Additionally Members of Council shall introduce new
business, prior to a meeting, through a Request for
Decision to ensure there is sufficient information, staff
advice and clarity for Council to debate the matter and
make a decision.

Amend to read:

I 4.1- The Town of Kentville councillors shall produce
reports to inform Council and the public of their activity in
the conduct of Town business. Additionally Members of
Council should introduce new business, prior to a meeting,
through a Request for Decision to ensure there is sufficient
information, staff advice and clarity for Council to debate
the matter and make a decision.

Therefore, it was moved by Councillor John Andrew and
seconded by Councillor Cate Savage

that the amendments be adopted to Policy GX Council
Reports Policy

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage

(a) Council Advisory Committee — Councillor John Andrew
(1) Regional Emergency Management Organization

Councillor John Andrew reported that at the January 08", 2018
meeting of Council Advisory Committee, CAO Mark Phillips had
stated that the Mayors and CAQO’s working groups were
recommending that all four municipalities in Kings County adopt
the proposed Service Agreement which would enable the creation
of a formal REMO organization effective April 01, 2018.

Therefore, it was moved by Councillor John Andrew and seconded
by Councillor Cathy Maxwell

Whereas Section 60 of the Municipal Government Act
provides for the delivery of municipal services on such
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RECOMMENDATON TO
COUNCIL

terms and conditions as agreed by the participating units,
and for the delegation of service delivery to a party to an
Agreement; and

Whereas the four municipalities in Kings County executed
The Kings Regional Emergency Services Agreement on
September 27", 2006 to provide a coordinated joint
municipal response to an emergency within the County of
Kings; and

Whereas a Regional Emergency Management Organization
has never been created to further the intentions of the
Regional Emergency Services Agreement; and

Whereas the four municipalities in Kings County wish to
have a Regional Emergency Management Organization in
place by April 1%, 2018.

Be it resolved that Kentville Town Council approve
becoming a signatory to the REMO Intermunicipal Services
Agreement (2018) with the Town of Berwick, Town of
Kentville, Town of Wolfville and Municipality of the County
of Kings.

And Further

that Mayor Sandra Snow and Deputy Mayor Lynn Pulsifer
be appointed to the REMO Governance Committee
effective immediately

After some discussion it was recommended that the motion be
amended to note that the position and not the person be
appointed to this committee.

Therefore, it was moved by Councillor Cate Savage and seconded
by Deputy Mayor Lynn Pulsifer

that the Mayor and Deputy Mayor be appointed to the
REMO Governance Committee effective immediately

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage

Report attached

(2) Mayors Committee
Councillor John Andrew reported that at the January 08", 2018
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RECOMMENDATON TO
COUNCIL

RECOMMENDATON TO
COUNCIL

meeting of Council Advisory Committee, Mayor Sandra Snow had
stated that the Mayors of Berwick, Kentville, Kings and Wolfville
met on a regular basis to discuss matters of common interest
between their respective communities.

Therefore, it was moved by Councillor John Andrew and seconded
by Deputy Mayor Lynn Pulsifer

that the Town of Kentville approve the creation of a
standing Committee of Mayors

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage

Report attached

(3) Valley Waste — TBR#17/18-2
Councillor John Andrew reported that at the January 08", 2018
meeting of Council Advisory Committee, CAO Mark Phillips had
stated that at the December 13", 2017 meeting of the Valley
Region Solid Waste-Resource Management Authority, the TBR
Resolution File #17/18-2 was approved in the amount of $514,000
which represents the Capital Borrowing requirements for the
Authority as approved with the 2017-2018 Budget.

Therefore, it was moved by Councillor John Andrew and seconded
by Councillor Cate Savage

that the Town of Kentville does hereby approve the Valley
Waste TBR#17/18-2 borrowing of $514,000

And Further

that the Town of Kentville unconditionally guarantee
repayment of $40,272 of the principal and interest of
the borrowing of $514,000

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer & Savage

Report attached

(4) Withdrawal Operating Reserves — Union
Negotiations
Councillor John Andrew reported that at the January 08", 2018
meeting of Council Advisory Committee, Finance Director Crowell
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RECOMMENDATON TO
COUNCIL

stated that part of the Town’s projected deficit position contained
expenditures incurred during negotiations with one of Town’s
collective bargaining units. To date, approximately $82,800 was
expended for the settlement of the collective agreement. The
Town’s Operating Reserve contains $933,893 and after the
withdrawal of $82,800 the Town’s Operating Reserve will contain
$851,093.

Therefore, it was moved by Councillor John Andrew and seconded
by Councillor Cate Savage

that Council approve a withdrawal from the Town of
Kentville Operating Reserve in the amount of $82,800 to

offset Ieial expenditures incurred during collective

MOTION CARRIED
Councillors who voted in favour of this motion:
Andrew, Gerrard, Maxwell, Pulsifer

(b)

ﬂ th



